
September 13, 2018 

The schedule and duration for construction is tentative and is subject to change as work progresses. We 
will continue to provide email notices with updates on timing of specific construction activities. 

Alternative Formats Available 
206-477-5371 TTY Relay: 711

Construction Update: Progress update; road closures continuing 
Over the last few weeks, crews have been working along SE 164th Place to excavate two large pits in 
preparation for the first round of jack-and-bore pipe installation next week. As a reminder, jack-and-bore 
involves digging two pits and installing pipe between them without disturbing the surface. Crews have 
also been busy upgrading both the Sunset and Heathfield pump stations. Next week, you may notice 
crews installing the new green roof at the Sunset Pump Station. The green roof will help improve 
stormwater management by reducing runoff and improving water quality.  

Please reference the map below for ongoing road and single-lane closures. Visit the project website for 
more information about road closures and what to expect. 

A reminder of what to expect: 

• Two full 24-hour road closures of 164th Pl SE near SE 35th St and 163rd Ave SE. Flaggers and
signage will assist drivers in detouring around the closure. Access to homes and driveways will be
maintained and prioritized for the duration of the closures.

• Single-lane closures on SE 35th Pl during work hours (weekdays 6:30 a.m. to 7 p.m.). Both lanes
will be open to traffic outside of work hours.

• Intermittent single-lane closures on W Lake Sammamish Pkwy between 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. on
weekdays. Both lanes will be open to traffic outside of work hours.

• Intermittent single-lane closures on 163rd Ave SE between 7 a.m. and 7 p.m. on weekdays. Both
lanes will be open to traffic outside of work hours.

https://www.kingcounty.gov/depts/dnrp/wtd/capital-projects/active/sunset-heathfield.aspx


 
Alternative Formats Available 
206-477-5371 TTY Relay: 711 

For more information 
• Visit www.kingcounty.gov/sunsetheathfield 
• Call the project hotline at 206-296-7800  
• Email Caryn Sengupta at caryn.sengupta@kingcounty.gov 

• Increased noise and activity at the Heathfield Pump Station: Crews are preparing for jack-and-
bore pipe installation by preparing to excavate pits near the pump station. 

• Increased noise and vibrations: Neighbors can expect noise and vibrations from excavation for pit 
creation, shoring, boring machines, vacuum trucks, pipe installation, and generators. 

• Parking impacts: Select street parking will be removed during this phase of work. Please adhere to 
the no parking signs posted by the contractor. 

• Access maintained for services: Access will be maintained for emergency services, waste pickup, 
and mail delivery. Crews may need to temporarily move mailboxes approximately 100 feet from their 
original location. Residents should not have issues receiving mail during periods of temporary 
mailbox relocation.  


